
Praise God for the bless-
ing to be part of a family 
who pray, share and serve 
the Lord in unity.  "Then 
the world will know that 
you sent me . (John 17,22-
23).   

Pray for Piet, Elma and Rei-

nette as they minister to the 

teachers from Khetani Chris-

tian School in KZN to be 

inspired by the Holy Spirit to 

be Christ-Centred teachers. 

Today Neels and Anita fly to 
Canada to visit their children 
and prayer supporters.  Pray 
for safe entrance into the 
country, their health and a 
blessed time with family and 
strengthening relationships 
with supporters.. 

Hester is recovering from 
Covid and has to fly back to 
South Africa from Zimbabwe 
as her visa has expired.  
Please pray for  a complete 
healing and a  safe journey 
back to join the team in 
Wolseley.   

Jesaja is getting married 
today at the King’s Highway 
Rest Camp, Namibia.  Pray a 
blessing over them.  May the 
Lord use them as a couple to 
be and example of a healthy 
marriage to many.   

Jannie and Elise are joining 

Eunice in Zimbabwe.  Pray for 

a strategy to establish the 

work in Zimbabwe and for 

the finances needed.  Pray 

for godly relationships. 

Sulene will support Eunice in 

Zimbabwe during August and 

work with Jannie on strate-

gies for training missionaries 

in our current context.  

Pray for Carel, Solem and 
Abigail. Ask God to guide 
them for their future.  They 
face many challenges to 
enter Zimbabwe.  Pray for 
issueing of passports, visas 
and permits and favour from 
Zimbabwian officials.   

Three pre-schools are open-
ing in our area in Malawi.  
Pray for parents and teachers 
to act on behalf of the chil-
dren.  Pray for wisdom as the 
Malawi-team support and 
encourage them.   

Covid targeted our training 
centres in Africa.  We 
stopped the DMT-courses 
and continue with the train-
ing via watts-app-groups.  
Pray for the complete work 
of the Spirit in the students’ 
lives. 

Carmen joins Thea to teach 
in a foreign  school abroad.   
Ask God to use their exper-
tise to teach from a biblical 
perspective although they 
are limited to openly share 
and make Christ known. Pray 
for the issuing of Carmen’s 
work permit 

Pray for the protection of our 

fields in Zambia against the 

many fires during this time of 

the year. Praise Him for His 

blessing  on the farm as well 

as the fruit and vegetables  

gardens.   

Elepela is moving forward in 
faith.  Praise God for the 
water pump needed for their 
water supply. Trust God for 
the finances, workers and  
building material needed to 
build the Smith-families’ 
home.   

Pray for Willie, Maryke and 
Bernice who teach at Eagles 
Nest in Polokwane.  Ask God 
to use them inside and out-
side the classrooms. Ask God 
to enable them to be mind-
benders in the education 
system of our country. 

The issuing of visas remain a 
challenge.  Please stand with 
Christine as we wait for her 
permit, which will enable her 
to continue to serve in Mala-
wi, to come through.  

Praise the Lord for the many 
FCE staff and their children 
who healed from Covid.  Our 
hearts overflow with grati-
tude.  We stand in prayer 
with family and friends who 
lost loved ones.   

Today we remember 
those who serve in coun-
tries  which cannot be 
mentioned.  Pray for pro-
tection, and for opportu-
nities to make Christ 
known 

Please pray for God’s 
revelation for Anita Gro-
bler as how to tackle pro-
ducing educational read-
ing and training materials 
for His Kingdom.   

Pray God for young men and 
women who are eager to be 
disciple and equipped to 
make Christ known through 
our discipleship and agricul-
tural training in Kalungu and 
Malawi.   

Thank you for praying for 
guests at our Rest Camps. 
God answers prayer.  Even in 
lockdown the y have book-
ings.   He is faithful. Pray for 
the protection of the staff 
who serves guests who come 
from outside.   

John and the children from 
AGCM in Bushfire Uganda 
plant various crops to sustain 
their diet. Pray for the provi-
sion of seed and commit-
ment to endure.  Thank God  
for His loving care and provi-
sion. 

With schools closed in Zam-
bia, Malawi many students 
loose interest in education.  
Pray for those in the exami-
nation grades to endure and 
use this opportunity to com-
plete their studies.   

Friends from Zimbabwe are 
visiting Kalungu and sharing 
their knowledge of bee-
keeping.  Pray that those 
who learn from them will 
also be able to use this skill 
for God’s glory. 

Pray for Brian, Barbara, Jean-
vion ,Marriot  and Moses and 
their spouses at Gateway.  
They carry a heavy load as 
they settle into the new 
school, land and has to adjust 
to a different way.   

Ask the Lord to make 
Wessel and Greta’s dream 
to serve in Brasilia true.  
Pray that He will paved 
the way for them, and to 
provide in their needs to 
obey His calling. 
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